## DCC NOTICEBOARD



Address: 50 The Octagon, Dunedin 9016 | PO Box 5045, Dunedin 9054 | Phone 03 477 4000 | www.dunedin.govt.nz

# PROPOSED TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE

The council is considering temporarily closing the streets listed below for the following event.

#### **George Street market day**

George Street, between the Octagon and Frederick Street, Hanover Street, between Filleul and Great King Streets, St Andrew Street, between Filleul and Great King Streets, Moray Place, between Filleul and Great King Streets, Bath Street, between George and lower Stuart Streets, on Saturday, 7 February, 3am to 10pm. Contingency if Bath Street is unavailable: Octagon, George, Princes, upper and lower Stuart Streets, between each end of Moray Place. Parking restrictions will be in place. All vehicles parked in the closed area on Saturday, 7 February, 4am to 7pm will be towed.

This will be considered at a meeting of the DCC at 10am on Tuesday, 23 September. Please provide any feedback on the proposal by emailing *tmp@dcc.govt.nz* before 5pm on Saturday, 6 September.

### TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE

#### Monster truck event

Lower Stuart Street, between Castle Street and the Octagon, lower Octagon, between lower Stuart Street and the Octagon, and the Octagon central carriageway, between George and Princes Streets, will close on Friday, 19 September, 3pm to 8pm.

### NOTICE OF INTENTION TO SELL/DISPOSE OF ABANDONED VEHICLE

To the last registered owner, pursuant to Section 356 of the Local Government Act 1974 and the Local Government Act 2002, the DCC has classified the vehicle listed below as abandoned and has impounded it.

Unless the owner claims their vehicle within 10 days from the date of this notice, the DCC will sell or dispose of it. To claim your vehicle, contact the DCC on 03 477 4000.

Reference #	Vehicle ID #	Make/model	Colour	Towed from	Last known registered person
ABV 2446	FQQ560	Mazda Tribute	Silver	Turnbull Street, Dunedin	William Raymon Taylor

To claim your vehicle, contact the Dunedin City Council on 03 477 4000.

## CONSULTATION ON MANAGING LOGAN PARK

The DCC is seeking feedback on improvements to Logan Park as proposed in the Draft Logan Park Management Plan.

This includes ways to improve recreational opportunities for park users. Ideas include ensuring facilities meet the needs of all users, and respond to the changing needs and emerging trends in participation of active recreation and sports. The draft plan also aims to improve traffic circulation, parking and pedestrian amenity. Feedback will help shape the final management plans for the park. **Have your say** 

Copies of the draft plan, Statement of Proposal, and feedback form are available at DCC Customer Service Centres and libraries and online at www.dunedin.govt.nz/consultation or by request by phoning 03 477 4000. Submissions must be received by 5pm on Monday, 3 November 2025.

### **WORKSHOP SCHEDULE**

There are no workshops scheduled for the week commencing Monday, 1 September.

Please check the DCC website www.dunedin.govt.nz for any changes to advertised workshops.

## **WEEKLY MEETING SCHEDULE**

The following meeting will be held during the week commencing Monday, 1 September.

Please check the DCC website www.dunedin.govt.nz for any changes to advertised meetings.

#### Monday. 1 September

11.30am Audit and Risk Subcommittee, Council Chamber, Dunedin Public Art Gallery, the Octagon